From: pbheffernan@gmail.com

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR); Major. Erica (BOS); "Alma D Marguez (yahoo)"
Subject: Please support the "Last Mile" Parcel Delivery Center Moratorium

Date: Sunday, March 20, 2022 7:10:02 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Dear Supervisor:

| am a resident of 888 7th Street, a residential building located directly across the
street from Amazon’s proposed 650,000-square-foot distribution center. | strongly
support the proposed moratorium on “last mile” shipping facilities.

Amazon anticipates its facility will operate nonstop — 365 days per year — with 175
delivery vans, 20 freight trucks, and 395 worker cars (x 3 shifts) coming and going on
a 24-hour basis. It's crucial that the City evaluate the impacts such intense use will
have on the health, safety and vitality of our neighborhood.

We are directly impacted as our view will be completely blocked by Amazon’s
massive structure. While we are not opposed to Amazon on principle, the building as
proposed is too large and will appear as a blot on the landscape. Thus, the long-term
expectation is a scaled-down building, with aesthetics that allow the building to
become part of the living environment of homeowners in the area.

Our building is home to individuals and families, from children to seniors, who reflect
the richness of San Francisco. It's part of the city’s long-term plan for transforming the
Showplace Square area into a walkable district blending much needed housing with
space for businesses and jobs. Don’t let Amazon derail this vision. Vote YES in
support of a moratorium on “last-mile” parcel delivery service facilities.

Sincerely,

Alma and Patrick

Patrick Heffernan

p.heffernan@ieee.org
(831) 574-3058
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From: Eloise Duvillier

To: Breed, Mayor London (MYR); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)
Cc: Alexandre Wilhelm

Subject: Please Vote YES on ‘Last Mile’ Parcel Delivery Center Moratorium

Date: Thursday, March 17, 2022 4:41:46 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Dear Supervisors,

We are residents of 888 7th Street, a residential building with 226 residential units,
including 175 Below Market Rate homes, located immediately next to the proposed
650,000-square-foot Amazon distribution center at the former Recology yard. We
strongly support the proposed moratorium on “last mile” shipping facilities.

Amazon anticipates its facility will operate nonstop — 365 days per year — with 175
delivery vans, 20 freight trucks, and 395 worker cars (x 3 shifts) coming and going on
a 24 hour basis. It's crucial that the City evaluate the impacts such intense use will
have on the health, safety and vitality of our neighborhood.

Our neighborhood is already experiencing heavy traffic congestion, and this
increased traffic will create gridlock and safety issues, especially for the many
children and seniors in our building. We are also very concerned about increased air
pollution and its impact on our health. Our neighborhood is already heavily polluted by
exhaust and soot from Caltrain. With the exhaust from Caltrains, our census track is
already in the top 1% statewide for risk from diesel emissions.

Our building is home to individuals and families, from children to seniors, who reflect
the richness of San Francisco. It's part of the city’s long-term plan for transforming the
Showplace Square area into a walkable district blending much needed housing with
space for businesses and jobs, with a specific focus in particular on design-related
uses. Don’t let Amazon derail this vision. Please vote YES in support of a
moratorium on “last-mile” parcel delivery service facilities.

Thank you,

Eloise Duvillier + Alexandre Wilhelm


mailto:eloise.duvillier@gmail.com
mailto:mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
mailto:alexandre.wilhelmfr@gmail.com

